At the beginning of February, from February 7th to February 12th 2014, the first working meeting of the international biological project Comenius European Challenges in Innovative Research Diagnostic Methods in Life Sciences took place in Pforzheim, Germany. As the title suggests, students and teachers from Germany, France, Spain, Hungary, Slovakia, the Czech Republic, Lithuania, Austria and for the first time also from Turkey and Switzerland got together for a two-day practical workshop, which allowed the students from ten European countries and eleven high schools to adopt some of the most important biotechnological methods and procedures used in thousands of laboratories all over the world on a daily basis. In addition to all of this, the experiments were conducted by the students themselves, more precisely by the so called mentors. The carefully selected mentors arrived to Pforzheim three days earlier than the rest of the participants to prepare all the things necessary and to undergo a thorough rehearsal of their speeches under the supervision of the main coordinator of the project, Dr. Jürgen Braun. 

During two days of intensive work in the Johanna Wittum’s Schule gym in Pforzheimu, temporarily transformed into a biotechnology lab, the participants of the project investigated DNA samples from a fictive crime scene and tried to compare them with a few samples of „suspect DNA“. For this, enzymes called restriction endonucleases were used. The usage of restriction enzymes was then followed by gel electrophoresis. The second experiment was focused on finding a genetic modification in a food sample using a method called PCR followed again by gel electrophoresis. Of course, every single step of the experiments was explained by the mentors in detail and at the end of both of the experiments, there was a short discussion round led again by the participants themselves. During the discussion round the student were given some time to think about the results of their work and most importantly to consider the causes of not being successful by the experiment. 

Of course there was a wide range of trips and excursions planned as well. For example a visit to the famous Pforzheim jewellery museum, a trip to Speyer and its technical museum and last but not least a tour around the well-known French city Strasbourg and the European Parliament building. 

The Czech team comprising of 8 students of the Biskupské gymnázium in Brno and two teachers – Mrs. Kateřina Krumpholcová and Mrs. Martina Malinová – sent four mentors to the meeting in Pforzheim, namely Kateřina Klimánkova (SxA), Kamila Predná (2. B), Barbora Jeřábková (OkA) and Monika Štětková (OkA). The students all received a very positive feedback and what’s more they were praised by Dr. Braun himself. The other four students from the Czech team received a very good evaluation as well; students Kateřina Popková, Jeanette Matoušková, Pavla Novotná and Sára Sládková did all a great job not only during the previously mentioned discussion rounds. 

From the point of view of us, students and participants, the Pforzheim meeting was a truly beneficial and interesting experience, we were given the opportunity to learn more about biotechnology, which means something we don’t normally have access to at school, we met a lot very nice people from all over the Europe, we improved our English or German and simply had a great time We really can’t forget to mention that all the organizers and host families did their best and made us feel very comfortably during the whole project meeting, for which they deserve our thanks. 

The new Comenius project has started and it was the best of starts we could possibly hope for, the atmosphere was very friendly and open and we really wish all the upcoming meetings will be just as successful as the one in Pforzheim. Good luck, Comenius – next time in Hamburg! 

Monika Štětková, Barbora Jeřábková

